
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Studio City Neighborhood Council 
Name: Jeff Hartwick 
Phone Number: 
Email: jhartwick@studiocitync.org 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(8) Nay(1) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 09/21/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: Against 

Impact Information
Date: 10/13/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 20-1074 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) opposes Council Files
20-1074-S2, 20-1074-S3, 20-1074 & 20-1074-S1 unless all pre-Covid required private parking
spaces and all pre-Covid street parking spaces are returned to their original pre-Covid status. While
the SCNC in no way opposes legitimate ADA compliant sidewalk dining, the lack of required
private parking spaces and street parking spaces are causing severe parking impacts in adjacent
residential neighborhoods. While we understand the need for dining in the street during the
pandemic, the time has now come to resume pre-Covid parking requirements. 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org
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      September 21, 2022 
 
    Addressed to:      Sent by Email: 
 
    Councilmember Nithya Raman    contactcd4@lacity.org 
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    Councilmember Marqueece Harris-Dawson  councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org  
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    Lorraine Diaz      lorraine.diaz@lacity.org 
    Tiffany Zeytounian     tiffany.zeytounian@lacity.org  
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COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) opposes Council Files 20-1074-S2, 20-
1074-S3, 20-1074 & 20-1074-S1 unless all pre-Covid required private parking spaces and all pre-
Covid street parking spaces are returned to their original pre-Covid status.  While the SCNC in no 
way opposes legitimate ADA compliant sidewalk dining, the lack of required private parking spaces 
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and street parking spaces are causing severe parking impacts in adjacent residential 
neighborhoods.  While we understand the need for dining in the street during the pandemic, the 
time has now come to resume pre-Covid parking requirements.  

Sincerely, 

Scott Mandell 
President, 
Studio City Neighborhood Council 


